

NEWSLETTER No. 31

Phone: 5152 4395

Email: bairnsdale.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au Website: www.bairnsdale754ps.vic.edu.au

Facebook: www.facebook.com/ Bairnsdale Primary School Office Hours 8.30am—4.00pm

Wednesday 16th October 2019

Our Vision Statement: 754 Primary School will maximise opportunities for its students to be resilient learners in an ever changing world.

The Values of 754 revolve around: Resilience, Responsibility and Respect. Our whole school approach of School Wide Positive Behaviour Support, is the Framework to support these values.

**Hats On in Term 4 ** October:

Thur 17th: Meals on Wheels,

Thur 17th: Parent Teacher Interviews

4.00pm - 8.00pm

Fri 18th: Parent Teacher Interviews

8.30am - 1.00pm (No dasses running today) Ready Set Go (Prep Transition) still running

Mon 21st: Swimming Lessons Wed 30th: Grade 6 Photo Day

November:

Fri 1st: Ready Set Go (Prep Transition)

Mon 4th: Swimming Lessons

Tue 5th: Melbourne Cup - Public Holiday

Thur 7th: School Disco

Fri 8th: Ready Set Go (Prep Transition)

Mon 11th: Swimming Lessons Special Remembrance Day Assembly

Fri 15th: Ready Set Go (Prep Transition)

Mon 18th to Fri 22nd: Mini book Fair

Mon 18th: Swimming Lessons

Fri 29th: Report Writing Day (No Classes) Ready Set Go (Prep Transition) still running

December:

Thur 5th: Last Breakfast Club 2019 Salvation Army Community Breakfast

(Gold Coin Donation)

Fri 6th: Last Ready, Set, Go



Breakfast Club:

Salvation Army Monday and Thursday 8.15am - 8.45am

754 Community Playgroup:

Every Thursday 9.00am - 11.00am in the school hall.



Principal's Message Week 2 Term 4 - 2019

Good afternoon on a wet an pretty yucky day! (But I do acknowledge we absolutely need the rain)

As we move into the busiest term of the year, I want to remind all parents that if you have a request regarding the placement of your child into classes in 2020, please let me know, in writing as soon as possible.

I have had some requests, but I need as many as I can collect. Even if you have made notes last year, please put this request in writing again. In the next week, we will be arranging classes with the new Class Creator program and I need to have all the information that I can possibly gather to ensure the best possible combinations. Teachers and ES staff will be filling in information of who works well with who, who doesn't etc. You are welcome to email requests to me: nagle.trudie.m@edumail.vic.gov.au or drop a written note into the office. If you would like to discuss something face to face, then just make an appointment. I thought that with the Parent Teacher Interviews coming tomorrow and Friday that this could be a great opportunity for us to "catch up".

Parent Teacher Interviews: The second round of PT Interviews for the year, will happen Thursday and Friday. The expectation is simple: all children are expected to have a chat with their classroom teacher and an adult on either day. We recognise that families work and so have made the two time slots in an attempt to maximise the attendance rates. This is a unique opportunity for parents and students to have an uninterrupted focussed conversation about the teaching and learning of your child. It certainly is not too late, just call the office or use compass to make an appointment. Thanks - See you there.

Meals on Wheels: This week our grade 6 students are participating in round three of the volunteer Meals on Wheels Program for this year. Today a member of the public called to say how overwhelmingly impressed they were with the two students who delivered them their meal. They were courteous, polite, friendly and represented our school beautifully. Congratulations Mel Beezley and Chloe Robins, you should be extremely proud of yourselves as this is an invaluable service that is always looking for volunteers and a great way to give back to the community. Thank you to the parents and staff members who also volunteer their time.

Príncipal's Message - continued

Athletics: Well it seems that we have a couple of super stars in our midst!

These kids went to the Regional Athletics yesterday and have been outstanding! Congratulations. Both Sally (shot put) and Sophie (hurdles) have won their way through to the state finals Thursday of next week. Cooper, Kyal, Autumn and Myles all did really well to get to this level of competition. Well done to them all.





Please check the calendar of events that is in the newsletter: There are loads of things coming up, so some pre corrections and planning will help all these run smoothly. Each student was also sent home with a copy of the Term 4 Calendar of Events yesterday for parents to pop on the fridge.

Something to Ponder: Whilst away in India I was frequently asked: "what is your traditional drees?" "what is the culture of Australia?" Interesting..... What would your reply have been to these questions?





Talk Soon Trudie Nagle Principal

Music Fees:

Term 4 music fees are now due, all families that have outstanding fees should receive a statement home with their child (so please check the bottom of their bags). Fees can be paid at the office or via direct deposit, you will find our bank details on your family statement.

Parent/Teacher Interviews:

Parent / Teacher interviews will be held on Thursday 17th October from 4.00pm - 8.00pm and again on Friday 18th October from 8.30am - 1.00pm. As interviews are being held on Friday 18th during the school day there will be no regular classes for students, however they are still required to attend the interview with their parent or carer.

Appointments are now open for families to make bookings. We would appreciate families logging on to the Compass Portal (pc or phone app) and making their appointments through the link on your child's profile page (our preferred method). If your Compass login is not working please speak to the office staff who can reset your account.

Junior School Excursion:

On Tuesday 29th October the junior school students (prep to grade 2) will be attending the Forge Theatre in Bairnsdale to see 'Possum Magic'. The cost of this excursion was included in the school fees as part of the excursion levy.

Grade 6 Photo Day:

On Wednesday 30th October a photographer will be back at the school to photograph the grade 6 students in preparation for their graduation at the end of the year. Could parents/carers please have them in correct school uniform (grade 6 shirts if they have them are fine). Thank you





All students must wear a Sunsmart hat outside in term 4 Please remember to provide a bucket hat or wide brimmed hat for your child.



Student Awards

Prep A: No award this week.

- **1/2 A:** Logan Townsend for writing an excellent holiday recount for his Big Write. You should be very proud of yourself!
- **1/2 B:** Callum Payne for his super impressive handwriting this week. Callum has been very responsible all week and trying extra hard to make sure his writing is legible. His handwriting for his big write this week was outstanding, keep up the great work!
- **3/4 A: Connor Wright** has had a fantastic start to the term. He has shown respect by listening to instructions, speaking nicely and not letting small problems tur into big problems.
- **3/4 B:** Aiden Curtis for outstanding writing. Cohen Hood for taking responsibility for his learning.
- **3/4 C: Maddison Shill** for taking responsibility for her own learning by asking thoughtful questions and being persistent with difficult challenges.
- **5/6 A:** Lana Bailey has made a great start to the term. She has shown responsibility by being on task and being organised. Well done Lana for being more confident and taking part in class activities and discussions.

5/6 B:

5/6 C: William Denner you demonstrate the values of respect, responsibility and Resilience every day at school. You are responsible with your learning, you take care of your possessions, you keep your space, like your tubs and desk, organised and you treat others with respect. You can have a joke with your friends, be polite and get your work done all at the same time! You handle the ups and downs of each day with a smile and you use all these skills to make sure your work is the best that you can do. Well Done!

Canteen News



Canteen Closed on Mondays

Slushies are now available at the canteen.

Volunteers welcome from 9:30am to 10:50am

If interested please see Dan at the canteen or leave your name and number with the office staff.

Snacks are available in the canteen at first break, prices start at 50cents

















There is **never** an occasion when violence is an acceptable behaviour.

Swimming Lessons

Beginning Term 4 – Monday 7th October



Grade Prep to Grade 4 every Monday

Remember to pack your towel and swimmers

Parent Teacher Interviews



Thursday 17th October 4.00pm – 8.00pm

Friday 18th October 8.30am - 1.00pm

There is **never** an occasion when violence is an acceptable behaviour.



see what we do

Please Join us in celebrating 20 years of enhancing Bairnsdale's natural environment with a fun, family day out!

observe waterwatch monitoring

learn about local plants and animals

participate in fun games and activities

enjoy an outdoor morning tea (cake and cuppa)

find out how to join landcare



bairnsdaleurbanlandcaregroup@gmail.com

Supporting Ronald McDonald House Charities

We are Tim & Barb Sayer.

For the last eight years, we have been raising funds in East Gippsland for Ronald McDonald House to help local families with seriously ill children.

We hold a bar-b-que breakfast with an auction and quiz every February at our property in Back Corringle Road, Newmerella. We also run raffles throughout the year. This is a vital service for young families in rural areas.

To date we have raised in excess of \$56,000.00.

Tim and I do not have children of our own but are passionate about this cause.

To that end, Dulux and Bairnsdale Paints have kindly donated a Dulux Dog, which we are raffling.

Tickets are available for purchase at Bairnsdale Paints in McLeod Street, Bairnsdale.

The raffle will be drawn 2 weeks before Christmas.

We really hope you will support this important cause.



There is **never** an occasion when violence is an acceptable behaviour.

754 Community Playgroup

Commences Thursday February 14th 2019

Come along and have some fun playing together with your child (aged o - 5).



Playgroup will take place every Thursday in the Bairnsdale Primary School Hall.

It is free of charge - fruit will be provided

9.00am - 11.00am

Tell your friends, all welcome.

Hope to see you there!

FOR MORE INFORMATION, PLEASE CONTACT THE SCHOOL ON 5152-4395 OR CHECK US OUT ON FACEBOOK!

754 Canteen Menu

Open Tuesday to Friday only

Lunch orders to be placed by 9,00am - no late orders please

Hot Food

only

101 1000	1204 - 1004 - 1000	Sandwiches	
Steamed Dim Sim	\$1.50 ea	Vegemite	\$2.00
Chicken Strip	\$1.50 ea	Cheese	
Party Pie	\$1.50 ea		
Large Sausage Roll	\$3.50	Ham	
Traveller Pie		Ham & Cheese	
Hot Dog	\$4.00	(Chicken, Lettuce & Mayo)3.50	
Chicken Roll with Gravy	\$4.50	Salad Sandwich	\$3.00
Nachos		(cheese, lettuce, tomato, beetroot)	
(Please ask for S	auce)	Snacks	
Pizzas		Popcorn (Scoop)	., 50c
Ham & Cheese	\$4.00	Apples or Oranges	50c
Ham, cheese & Pineapple	\$4.00	Biscuit,	, \$1.00
		Fresh muffin,	.,\$1.00
Burgers /Toasties Chicken burger (lettuce, cheese, mayo & 2 chicken strips)		Cheese stick,	, \$1.00
		Tubs of yoghurt	\$2.00
		Counter Sales Only - First Break	
		Frozen Cruncha's	\$1.50
Ham and Cheese Toastie \$3.00		Ice-Cream in a cone	\$1.50
		Zooper Doopers	\$1.00
Our menu is colour code	ed to make	Natural Fruit Slushy	\$2.00
Our menu is colour coded to make healthy selection easier		Drinks	
**GREEN- excellent, healthy o appropriate for daily eating	hoice option,	Juice	\$1.50
*Orange-good choice		(orange, apple or tropical)	

PLEASE NO HEATING OF FOOD BROUGHT FROM HOME, DUE TO "HEALTH REGULATIONS"

(choc or strawberry)

* Add 20c if you don't have your own paper bag

Bairnsdale Primary School (754)

Matrix - SWPBS Expectations

We all come to school to learn!	RESPECT	RESPONSIBLE	RESILIENT
CLASSROOM	Use excellent manners Be organized Listen to instructions	Always make positive choices Own your own behaviour Be at line up on time	Be sensible Be brave and persevere Always have a go and try your best Accept the consequences of your behaviours
CORRIDOR MOVING AROUND THE SCHOOL	Walk safely and quietly Close doors gently Know personal space	Go straight to your destination Wait quietly	Wait your turn Be a role model Respond appropriately
PLAYGROUND	Use common sense Own your own behaviour Respect others personal space and property	Enjoy sensible and fair play Plan your play time Pack away equipment Always include others	Solve your own problems Apply common sense Adapt when things don't go your way All TI
BUS	Use excellent manners Show a positive attitude Keep the bus clean	Seat belt on Quiet voice Stay seated Own your own behaviour	• Try to solve your own problems • Ask for help
TOILETS	Wait your turn Respect others privacy Keep toilets tidy	Use the toilets during break times Wash and dry hands Use toilet and sink correctly	Solve your own problems Ask for help
ASSEMBLY	Always clap for achievements Sit look and listen Use excellent manners	Keep hands feet and objects to yourself	Be pleased for others The pleased for other for others The pleased for others The pleased for other for ot